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A special THANK YOU to Sylvia Lapierre and The GAL Family Foundation who generously 
donated $5,000.00 towards Seniors at Home. With inflation at a high, our clients are in 
need more than ever and this donation will make a huge impact in our community!  
In addition, we wish to thank Shivangi Rawat for once again spearheading the Santa for 
Seniors Gift Box Program, in hopes of making a senior smile during a time they need it the 
most.  

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK

HOME & COMMUNITY 
S U P P O R T
United in our commitment to care

WINTER 2023

          Greetings all, 

As I sit here this day, writing my Christmas Greeting to 
all our clients, volunteers and supporters, the snow is 
gently falling and looking rather pretty outside. 

It always gives me pleasure this time of the year 
to bring each of you greetings and to personally 
thank you for your continued support of our agency.  
Whether you are a client, volunteer, staff member or 
financial supporter, you each play an integral part in 
our success.   

Best wishes for a healthy 
and Happy New Year!

Angel Tree
 The Trees are up, and we invite you to support our Angel Tree Campaign!  In the last 

year alone, we provided emergency housing, urgent home maintenance, medical devices, dental care, 
medical transportation, groceries, and much needed support throughout the year.  

Donations can be made in person at our office or by E-transfer to angeltree@cssagency.ca.  Alternatively, 
a secure one time or monthly donation option is available through CanadaHelps.org via our website @ 
www.cssagency.ca.  If you have any questions, contact us at 613-623-7981. 

Angel Tree Partners include: The Public Library, Rona, Home Hardware, Hart, TD Bank, Royal Bank, 
CIBC, Scotia Bank, Northern Credit Union, The Arnprior & District Family Health Team  and the Township 
of McNab/Braeside

 The Fall FesT Fashion Gala 

Notes

Dental Hygiene
tuesday, May 26
9am-3pm at our office. 
To book your 
appointments call Patty 
McComb of Rural Roots 
Dental Hygiene Services 
directly at 
613-323-6487 or email: 
pattymccomb@ruralrootsdhs.com.

Diner’s Club
Wednesday, June 3, 
2015 - Jim’s Restaurant
5:00 – 7:00pm
Meal: Chicken Fingers
Live Entertainment: Gary 
Patrois
Cost: $13 per person 
(purchased tickets by noon on Tuesday, 
June 2nd (at our office)
Welcome seniors 60 & over, disabled, & individuals 
with special needs (no matter the age).

breakfast 
N’ Learn
Wednesday, May 27
Galilee Centre. 
greetings/Payment 
8:30am 
Breakfast 9:00am. 
Cost: $5/person.
Guest Speaker: Janice Sawbridge, Community Service 
Officer Renfrew OPP. Topic: Fraud against Seniors.
 Sponsored by Tierney & Stauffer LLP, Arnprior. Limited 
seating. Register by noon Monday, May 26. 613-623-7981.

friendship 
Days
thursday, May 21 – 
arnprior Legion
12 noon to 2:00pm
Meal: Chicken Caesar Salad
Live Entertainment: Arnprior District High School 
Band. Door Prizes & 50/50 Draw
Cost: $8 per person (purchase tickets by noon on 
Tuesday, May 19th (at our office)
All welcome age 50 and over, disabled, and 
individuals with special needs (no matter the age).

MAy — Our annual spring Yard sale saturday, May 9th in 
our parking lot, 106 McGonigal St. West, starting at 7:00am and 
ending by 2:00pm. BBQ starts at 10:00am.

 Donation of gentle used items can be dropped off the morning 
of the sale or smaller items on Friday (ask for Liz). No used 
televisions or large pieces of furniture please and thank you. 
Rain date Sunday, May 10th.

JuNe — first Day of summer golf tournament
Thanks to Stephen Dodd, BSoc., Investors Group, all golfers 

who register for the ‘First Day of Summer Golf Tournament’ on 
Saturday, June 20, will have a chance to win $5,000 for the first 
hole-in-one at Hole 7.

Teams of four, non-carded, non-professional golfers are 
welcome to participate in our ‘First Day of Summer Best Ball golf 
tournament with Shotgun start at 1:00pm on June 20. 

The Early Bird registration is $85/person, until May 29. After 
May 29, the cost is $90/person which includes18 holes of golf, 
golf cart, a mixed grilled dinner, prizes, a 50/50 draw, raffles, 
plenty of fun, hospitality, and many other surprises along the 
way.

Don’t golf? Then consider joining us for dinner at 6:00pm. 
Cost is $20 (tax included) per person. 

Registration forms are available at our office or email lizwall@
cssagency.ca. 

DINer’S CLuB — Held the first Wednesday of each 
month, 5:00pm to 7:00pm at Jim’s Restaurant. Cost is $13/
person payable the Tuesday prior to the event. Tickets available 

at our office. 
Wednesday, June 3rd - Meal – Chicken Fingers. 

Entertainment- Gary   Patrois. 
*Wednesday, July 8th – Meal – Ham Steak dinner. 

Entertainment - Lisa Kopil. 

FrIeNDSHIP DAyS — Held the third Thursday of each 
month at the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 174 – 12 noon to 
2:00pm. Cost $8.00/person. Tickets must be purchased by noon 
the Tuesday prior to the event. 

thursday, June 18th - Meal – Ham and cold salads – 
Entertainment - Dennis Harrington. 

thursday, July 16th - Annual Barbeque Robert Simpson 
Park – Meal – hamburger, fries, drink & ice-cream. Entertainment 
- Gaston Moreau and Rick Leben. Tickets cost $5.00/person, 
available at our office. Ticket deadline by noon on Monday, July 
13th.  Rain date Thursday, July 23rd. 

BreAkFAST N’ LeArN — Payment/greetings 8:30am 
Galilee Centre. Cost $5.00/person. Book by the Monday prior 
to the event by calling 613-623-7981. Program sponsored by 
Tierney & Stauffer LLP, Arnprior. 

Wednesday, June 17th - Guest Speaker – Dorothy Allemang, 
Mindfulness Meditation for Stress and Pain Relief..

NOTe:
Our office will be closed on Monday, May 24th in celebration of 

Victoria Day and on Wednesday, July 1st for Canada’s Birthday. 
We wish to inform you there will be no Monthly Newsletter 

in June.  So be sure to mark your June dates now.  Thank you.

Mark your calendar – Plenty happening

Going 
Miles for 
Healthy 
Smiles

How will you be remembered?
“The only thing you take with you when you’re gone is what you leave behind”.  John Allston, Author

Meaningful ways of Leaving while supporting 
Arnprior-Braeside-McNab Seniors at Home Program Inc.

• In Memoriam • A gift made through your Personal Will • Beneficiary of you Life Insurance Policy 
• Beneficiary of your RRSP, RRIF, or pension

God Bless
Clarence “Billy” Henderson

February 19, 1929 – February 5, 2015
Our thanks to those who forwarded an 

‘In Memoriuam’ in Billy’s name. 

Leave a Lasting Legacy 
More information Dennis Harrington

Executive Director, ABMSH 
613-623-7981 dennisharrington@cssagency.ca

Looking for help with lawn cutting and yard maintenance? 
We have workers available through our Service Arrangement 
Program that can help. This service is available to clients 
residing in the Town of Arnprior and McNab-Braeside. 
Brokered Workers generally have their own tools and 
equipment. Once matched with a worker, service rates are 
established between you and your Service Arrangement 
Worker.

All of our Service Arrangement Workers are registered 

with the agency and have completed a screening process, 
but are not employees of Arnprior Braeside McNab Seniors 
at Home Program Inc. The Agency does not bond workers 
or carry insurance to cover job related injury or any worker 
related damage to client’s personal property.

Any questions about the program can be directed 
to Jennifer Stratton, Program Coordinator at 613-623-
7981- Monday to Friday 12:30pm – 4:30pm. Via email at 
jenniferstratton@cssagency.ca. 

Need Help with yard Work?

Good things grow when Volunteers are involved

Photo by Liz Wall, Development Coordinator
The NEWEST volunteers of ABMSH were honoured on Saturday,April 11th, at the Agency’s annual Appreciation Dinner,
held at the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 174, Arnprior.  Dennis Harrington, Executive Director, presented Volunteer 
Appreciation Pins to: (back row, left to right) Wayne Needham, Lisette MacLeod, Laura Koch, Sandra Hall, and Archie 
Jordan; and (front row, left to right) Tanya Rath, Geraldine Lynn, Rose Buse, and Kathy McGregor. Those who were 
not able to attend, but who are most appreciated, include: Linda Chalmers, Trina Chapman, Francoise Crepin, Cheryl 
Hughes, Madison Kovacs, Keith MacLean, Pierre Maltais, Janice Marcellus, Mike McDowell, Linda Mirault, Ashley 
MacMillan, Tim Philips, Chris Pleau, Collette Rigby, Susie Smithson, and Gaston Moreau.

Thank you and Welcome
We are very pleased to be able to welcome and 

thank the large group of new volunteers to the 
Agency for the 2014-2015 year. Below are the 
names of our new volunteers and the programs 
they look forward to participating in: 

rose buse - Front Reception and Special Events
Linda Chalmers - Hot Meal Driver and 

Special Events
Trina Chapman - Special Events

Francoise Crepin - Hot Meal Driver and 
Special Events

sandra Hall - Special Events, Income Tax, 
and 35th Anniversary Committee

Cheryl Hughes - Hot Meal Driver
archie Jordan - Volunteer Driver

Laura Koch - Volunteer Driver
Madison Kovacs - Special Events

geraldine Lynn - Friendly Visiting and 
Special Events

Keith MacLean - Volunteer Driver and 
Hot Meal Driver

Lisette MacLeod - Special Events and 
Friendly Visiting

ashley MacMillan - Special Events
Pierre Maltais - Hot Meal Driver

Janice Marcellus - Special Events
Mike McDowell - Hot Meal Driver

Kathy Mcgregor - Front Reception
Linda Mirault - Front Reception
gaston Moreau - Entertainer

Wayne needham - Hot Meal Driver and 
Special Events

tim Philips - Special Events
Chris Pleau - Hot Meal Driver and Special Events 
tanya rath - Foot Care Clinic and Special Events

Collette Rigby - Special Events and 
Foot Care Clinic

susie smithson - Special Events

“thank you everyone for helping us grow”
Lisa bottomley, 

Volunteer Coordinator, ABMSH

The themes for the Annual Volunteer Appreciation 
Dinner, on April 11, 2015, are “Thank You for 
Helping Us Grow” and “Good Things Grow when 
Volunteers are Involved”. Without the support of 
volunteers and the Business Community, ABMSH 
would not be able to offer the 24 programs that are 
provided for seniors and those with special needs.

Thank you to the following businesses and 
community supporters for their very much appreciated 
involvement in our Volunteer Appreciation Dinner:

• The Kitchen Volunteers of Branch 174, for the 
excellent meal

• Carol Ann Flannery of Carol Ann & Company 
– Theatre at its best, for the Murder Mystery

• Murder Mystery actors: Carol Ann Flannery, 
Mike Lueders, Doug McLean, and Debra Bee.

• The volunteers who assisted in the Murder 
Mystery, Jack Partridge, Ron LeDrew, and Ian 
Black

• Prior Engagements, for the table dressings
• Mallory Wilson, for assisting with volunteer 

favours
• Valley Heritage Radio, for the country records
• The Spa, Arnprior, for the Murder Mystery 

prize
• Towey’s Bait and Tackle, for the Murder 

Mystery Prize
• Sweet & Sassy, for the door prize
• Stained Glass by Debi Connolly, for the door 

prize
• Rona/Arnprior, for the volunteer favours of 

gardening seeds

30 JACK CRESCENT, ARNPRIOR
25 MINUTES FROM OTTAWA

613.622.0002 
www.IslandViewSuites.ca

Island View Retirement Suites
On the Madawaska River • Arnprior

Best Kept Secret
B e s t  V i e w s  •  B e s t  Va l u e

THE MOST 
SPACIOUS, 

FULL SERVICE 
STUDIOS IN 
THE AREA.

Photo by Liz Wall, Development Coordinator
Gaston Moreau, Volunteer Musician, is thanked and 
presented with his Appreciation Volunteer Pin by 
Patti Farr, Social Program Coordinator.

How will you be 
REMEMBERED?

More Information Suzanne Giroux
Development Coordinator

613.623.7981    suzannegiroux@cssagency.ca

FRANCIS “FRANK” VALIN 
1944-2023 

TIMOTHY WILLIAM 
“TATER” TATE 

1977-2023 

MADELEINE “MADDY” 
LASCELLE 
1935-2023 

We at Seniors At 
Home gratefully 
thank those who 
have donated in 
memory of their 

loved ones.

 Thank     You

Thanks to our wonderful sponsors, volunteers, and fashion vendors, our very first Fall Fest Fashion 
Gala was a success!  
The event showcased fashion, fun and fostered a sense of UNITY among fashion vendors within our 
community.  
Special guest models included local community leaders like Lisa McGee - Mayor, Town of Arnprior, 
Mark MacKenzie - Mayor, Township of McNab/Braeside, Cory Nicholas - Deputy Fire Chief of the 
Arnprior Fire Dept, Leah Levesque - President and CEO of Arnprior Regional Health, and Gina Pilon 
of Pilon Family Funeral Home, brought a new dimension to the fashion show. It was heartwarming to 
witness their different sides and the possibility of hidden talents! 
A big shout-out goes to the Arnprior Fire Dept's Ryan Lapierre, Bob Smith, and Stephen Styles for 
their assistance with keeping a watchful eye over the Silent Auction table and delivering the huge 
charcuterie boards by Sandee's Country Kitchen!  
Special thanks to Mike Perreault of Jesse's DJ Service, whose music selections set the perfect tone 
for the show, and Judith Waddell who did an amazing job as the Master of Ceremonies. 

We'd like to express our gratitude to the generous sponsors who made this event possible: 
Jennifer Charlebois-Robillard Insurance and Financial Services Inc., RONA M. Sullivan & Son Limited , Zen Interior Design, McPhersons Plumbing & 
Heating, Arnprior Optical, Mel's Flowers and Decorating, Needham's Market Garden, Centre Town Coin Laundry & Dry Cleaning 

Furthermore, we extend our appreciation to the businesses that contributed to the Silent Auction:  
LaSalon Rouge, Vintage Value Decor, Urban Angus Steak & Wine, Under My Roof, Racked, Valley Girls + Clothing Co., Jade & Laney, Braeside Home 
Furnishings, HearCanada, Star-Set Jewellers, Paul's Properties, O'Brien Theatre, The Pines Rides, ChrisTina Studio, KOTi 28, Sox-Plus, Antrim Truck Stop

Arnprior-Braeside-McNab 
Seniors At Home Program Inc.

Seasons GreetingsSeasons Greetings
My appreciation is extended to all our agency volunteers for countless 
hours you donate to our agency, and without your dedication, we would 
not be able to provide the vital programming we do, your volunteer hours 
provide immeasurable value to our agency and most importantly to our 
clients and for that I say thank you. 

In closing, I send you joy, love and God’s many blessings during this 
Christmas season with health and happiness in 2024. 

Sincerely, Dennis Harrington, Executive Director 



Chili Fest 2023 

A Volunteers Story ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR

An early boost for the Angel Tree initiative came from 
a generous $1,500 donation by Nu-Tech Precision 
Metals, which was equally allocated between the 
Angel Tree and Blue Envelope Campaigns. Their total 
contribution amounted to an impressive $3,000.00!

An Early Angel Tree Boost 

In the heart of Arnprior, excitement buzzed through the air as our Annual 
Christmas Craft Fair unfolded another resounding success. The community 
had once again come together to make this event a true celebration of 
creativity and camaraderie. 
Volunteers tirelessly worked behind the scenes, ensuring every detail 
was perfect! Their hard work didn't go unnoticed, as smiles and gratitude 
flowed freely from attendees and vendors alike. We also thank CYS in 
Arnprior for sponsoring our event! 
Local artisans, bakers and craft enthusiasts filled the venue with an 
assortment of handcrafted jewelry to unique, one-of-a-kind treasures and 
baked goods.  This Craft Fair had it all and we look forward our next Craft 
Fair in November 2024! 

images above (Top left to right) – Volunteers – Chantal Brown, Jennifer Major and 
SAH Staff Nikki Rumbelow having FUN! 

Top right – Craft Fair Attendees – Jennifer Charlebois-Robillard and Family 
spending quality shopping time together! 

Bottom left – Volunteer Beth Deveaux and SAH Staff Nancy Peck 
welcoming attendees 

Bottom right – A festive full hall! 

Top:  Presenting the cheque is the new General Manager, Martin Carriere and Lynn 
Russett, Retirement Counsellor from Aspira Island View to Suzanne Giroux, Development 

Coordinator of Arnprior-Braeside-McNab Seniors at Home Program 

Bottom: From left to right: Judges - Adrian Moise, Jennifer Charlebois-Robillard 
and Lisa McGee 

A huge THANK YOU to Aspira Island View who sponsored and organized 
the Annual Chili Fest 2023 in support of Arnprior-Braeside-McNab Seniors at 
Home Program Inc. A total of $1470.00 was raised and we are so thankful 
to them and the community’s support! It was a tough task for local judges, 
Mayor, Lisa McGee, Rivermen Owner, Adrian Moise and Jennifer Charlebois-
Robillard, Business Owner of JCR Desjardins Insurance, who judged the chili 
on presentation, taste, and aroma.  

Thanks to the support of our local community and all the restaurants in our great 
town who participated in this year’s Chili Fest. This year's Grand Champion 
goes to Aspira Island View, 2nd pace to Biryani House and 3rd place to Negi’s 
Family Bistro and Pub. 

In the winter of 1983, a young woman who wishes to remain anonymous, quietly settled in the 
charming town of Arnprior. From day one, she received a warm welcome and support from our 
town and never looked back.  It wasn’t long before she met her Canadian spouse.  Together 
for 30 years, they raised five wonderful children and eight amazing grandchildren. 
For twenty-seven years, they dedicated themselves to running a business before they decided 
to sell and retire.  In 2019, they registered with Seniors at Home (SAH) to give back to their 
community who had been so supportive of them over the years. 
Unfortunately, the universe had different plans thanks to Covid19.  After contracting the virus, 
dashing their initial hopes of volunteering, this couple eventually became active volunteers 

offering companionship through our Friendly Visiting/Caller program.  She’s also known to share homemade 
scones and swapping plants with a few of clients!  Between the two, this couple also volunteer their time to the 
Income Tax Clinic. 
When asked about volunteering, this couple encourages others to consider the fulfilling path of volunteering. 
In her own words, "If you discover that you have some spare time in your daily life, consider volunteering. You 
will not regret it”. 
We at SAH, are inspired by their story which is a testament to the enduring power of community and helping 
those in need. 

Left to right: Suzanne Giroux - Seniors at Home Development Coordinator and   
Theresa Stokman of Nu-Tech Precision Metals 

HOLIDAY HOURS: 
CLOSED DEC. 22nd AT NOON 
CLOSED DEC. 25th AND 26th 

OPEN DEC. 27th  
CLOSED AT NOON ON DEC. 29th TO JAN.1st. 

OPEN - TUES JAN 2ND (REGULAR HOURS)
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Unfortunately, the universe had different plans thanks to Covid19. After contracting the virus, 
dashing their initial hopes of volunteering, this couple eventually became active volunteers 
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A special THANK YOU to Sylvia Lapierre and The GAL Family Foundation who generously 
donated $5,000.00 towards Seniors at Home.  With inflation at a high, our clients are in 
need more than ever and this donation will make a huge impact in our community!   
In addition, we wish to thank Shivangi Rawat for once again spearheading the Santa for 
Seniors Gift Box Program, in hopes of making a senior smile during a time they need it the 
most.  
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As I sit here this day, writing my Christmas Greeting to 
all our clients, volunteers and supporters, the snow is 
gently falling and looking rather pretty outside. 

It always gives me pleasure this time of the year 
to bring each of you greetings and to personally 
thank you for your continued support of our agency. 
Whether you are a client, volunteer, staff member or 
financial supporter, you each play an integral part in 
our success.   

Best wishes for a healthy 
and Happy New Year!

Angel Tree
The Trees are up, and we invite you to support our Angel Tree Campaign!  In the last 

year alone, we provided emergency housing, urgent home maintenance, medical devices, dental care, 
medical transportation, groceries, and much needed support throughout the year.  

Donations can be made in person at our office or by E-transfer to angeltree@cssagency.ca. Alternatively, 
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Angel Tree Partners include: The Public Library, Rona, Home Hardware, Hart, TD Bank, Royal Bank, 
CIBC, Scotia Bank, Northern Credit Union, The Arnprior & District Family Health Team  and the Township 
of McNab/Braeside
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Our office will be closed on Monday, May 24th in celebration of 

Victoria Day and on Wednesday, July 1st for Canada’s Birthday. 
We wish to inform you there will be no Monthly Newsletter 

in June.  So be sure to mark your June dates now.  Thank you.

Mark your calendar – Plenty happening

Going 
Miles for 
Healthy 
Smiles

How will you be remembered?
“The only thing you take with you when you’re gone is what you leave behind”.  John Allston, Author

Meaningful ways of Leaving while supporting 
Arnprior-Braeside-McNab Seniors at Home Program Inc.

• In Memoriam • A gift made through your Personal Will • Beneficiary of you Life Insurance Policy 
• Beneficiary of your RRSP, RRIF, or pension

God Bless
Clarence “Billy” Henderson

February 19, 1929 – February 5, 2015
Our thanks to those who forwarded an 

‘In Memoriuam’ in Billy’s name. 

Leave a Lasting Legacy 
More information Dennis Harrington 

Executive Director, ABMSH 
613-623-7981 dennisharrington@cssagency.ca

Looking for help with lawn cutting and yard maintenance? 
We have workers available through our Service Arrangement 
Program that can help. This service is available to clients 
residing in the Town of Arnprior and McNab-Braeside. 
Brokered Workers generally have their own tools and 
equipment. Once matched with a worker, service rates are 
established between you and your Service Arrangement 
Worker.

All of our Service Arrangement Workers are registered 

with the agency and have completed a screening process, 
but are not employees of Arnprior Braeside McNab Seniors 
at Home Program Inc. The Agency does not bond workers 
or carry insurance to cover job related injury or any worker 
related damage to client’s personal property.

Any questions about the program can be directed 
to Jennifer Stratton, Program Coordinator at 613-623-
7981- Monday to Friday 12:30pm – 4:30pm. Via email at 
jenniferstratton@cssagency.ca. 

Need Help with yard Work?

Good things grow when Volunteers are involved

Photo by Liz Wall, Development Coordinator
The NEWEST volunteers of ABMSH were honoured on Saturday,April 11th, at the Agency’s annual Appreciation Dinner,
held at the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 174, Arnprior.  Dennis Harrington, Executive Director, presented Volunteer 
Appreciation Pins to: (back row, left to right) Wayne Needham, Lisette MacLeod, Laura Koch, Sandra Hall, and Archie 
Jordan; and (front row, left to right) Tanya Rath, Geraldine Lynn, Rose Buse, and Kathy McGregor. Those who were 
not able to attend, but who are most appreciated, include: Linda Chalmers, Trina Chapman, Francoise Crepin, Cheryl 
Hughes, Madison Kovacs, Keith MacLean, Pierre Maltais, Janice Marcellus, Mike McDowell, Linda Mirault, Ashley 
MacMillan, Tim Philips, Chris Pleau, Collette Rigby, Susie Smithson, and Gaston Moreau.

Thank you and Welcome
We are very pleased to be able to welcome and 

thank the large group of new volunteers to the 
Agency for the 2014-2015 year. Below are the 
names of our new volunteers and the programs 
they look forward to participating in: 

rose buse - Front Reception and Special Events
Linda Chalmers - Hot Meal Driver and 

Special Events
Trina Chapman - Special Events

Francoise Crepin - Hot Meal Driver and 
Special Events

sandra Hall - Special Events, Income Tax, 
and 35th Anniversary Committee

Cheryl Hughes - Hot Meal Driver
archie Jordan - Volunteer Driver

Laura Koch - Volunteer Driver
Madison Kovacs - Special Events

geraldine Lynn - Friendly Visiting and 
Special Events

Keith MacLean - Volunteer Driver and 
Hot Meal Driver

Lisette MacLeod - Special Events and 
Friendly Visiting

ashley MacMillan - Special Events
Pierre Maltais - Hot Meal Driver

Janice Marcellus - Special Events
Mike McDowell - Hot Meal Driver

Kathy Mcgregor - Front Reception
Linda Mirault - Front Reception
gaston Moreau - Entertainer

Wayne needham - Hot Meal Driver and 
Special Events

tim Philips - Special Events
Chris Pleau - Hot Meal Driver and Special Events 
tanya rath - Foot Care Clinic and Special Events

Collette Rigby - Special Events and 
Foot Care Clinic

susie smithson - Special Events

“thank you everyone for helping us grow”
Lisa bottomley, 

Volunteer Coordinator, ABMSH

The themes for the Annual Volunteer Appreciation 
Dinner, on April 11, 2015, are “Thank You for 
Helping Us Grow” and “Good Things Grow when 
Volunteers are Involved”. Without the support of 
volunteers and the Business Community, ABMSH 
would not be able to offer the 24 programs that are 
provided for seniors and those with special needs.

Thank you to the following businesses and 
community supporters for their very much appreciated 
involvement in our Volunteer Appreciation Dinner:

• The Kitchen Volunteers of Branch 174, for the 
excellent meal

• Carol Ann Flannery of Carol Ann & Company 
– Theatre at its best, for the Murder Mystery

• Murder Mystery actors: Carol Ann Flannery, 
Mike Lueders, Doug McLean, and Debra Bee.

• The volunteers who assisted in the Murder 
Mystery, Jack Partridge, Ron LeDrew, and Ian 
Black

• Prior Engagements, for the table dressings
• Mallory Wilson, for assisting with volunteer 

favours
• Valley Heritage Radio, for the country records
• The Spa, Arnprior, for the Murder Mystery 

prize
• Towey’s Bait and Tackle, for the Murder 

Mystery Prize
• Sweet & Sassy, for the door prize
• Stained Glass by Debi Connolly, for the door 

prize
• Rona/Arnprior, for the volunteer favours of 

gardening seeds

30 JACK CRESCENT, ARNPRIOR
25 MINUTES FROM OTTAWA

613.622.0002 
www.IslandViewSuites.ca

Island View Retirement Suites
On the Madawaska River • Arnprior

Best Kept Secret
B e s t  V i e w s  •  B e s t  Va l u e

THE MOST 
SPACIOUS, 

FULL SERVICE 
STUDIOS IN 
THE AREA.

Photo by Liz Wall, Development Coordinator
Gaston Moreau, Volunteer Musician, is thanked and 
presented with his Appreciation Volunteer Pin by 
Patti Farr, Social Program Coordinator.

How will you be 
REMEMBERED?

More Information Suzanne Giroux
Development Coordinator

613.623.7981    suzannegiroux@cssagency.ca

FRANCIS “FRANK” VALIN 
1944-2023 

TIMOTHY WILLIAM 
“TATER” TATE 

1977-2023 

MADELEINE “MADDY” 
LASCELLE 
1935-2023 

We at Seniors At 
Home gratefully 
thank those who 
have donated in 
memory of their 

loved ones.

Thank   You

Thanks to our wonderful sponsors, volunteers, and fashion vendors, our very first Fall Fest Fashion 
Gala was a success!  
The event showcased fashion, fun and fostered a sense of UNITY among fashion vendors within our 
community.  
Special guest models included local community leaders like Lisa McGee - Mayor, Town of Arnprior, 
Mark MacKenzie - Mayor, Township of McNab/Braeside, Cory Nicholas - Deputy Fire Chief of the 
Arnprior Fire Dept, Leah Levesque - President and CEO of Arnprior Regional Health, and Gina Pilon 
of Pilon Family Funeral Home, brought a new dimension to the fashion show. It was heartwarming to 
witness their different sides and the possibility of hidden talents! 
A big shout-out goes to the Arnprior Fire Dept's Ryan Lapierre, Bob Smith, and Stephen Styles for 
their assistance with keeping a watchful eye over the Silent Auction table and delivering the huge 
charcuterie boards by Sandee's Country Kitchen!  
Special thanks to Mike Perreault of Jesse's DJ Service, whose music selections set the perfect tone 
for the show, and Judith Waddell who did an amazing job as the Master of Ceremonies. 

We'd like to express our gratitude to the generous sponsors who made this event possible: 
Jennifer Charlebois-Robillard Insurance and Financial Services Inc., RONA M. Sullivan & Son Limited , Zen Interior Design, McPhersons Plumbing & 
Heating, Arnprior Optical, Mel's Flowers and Decorating, Needham's Market Garden, Centre Town Coin Laundry & Dry Cleaning 

Furthermore, we extend our appreciation to the businesses that contributed to the Silent Auction:  
LaSalon Rouge, Vintage Value Decor, Urban Angus Steak & Wine, Under My Roof, Racked, Valley Girls + Clothing Co., Jade & Laney, Braeside Home 
Furnishings, HearCanada, Star-Set Jewellers, Paul's Properties, O'Brien Theatre, The Pines Rides, ChrisTina Studio, KOTi 28, Sox-Plus, Antrim Truck Stop

Arnprior-Braeside-McNab 
Seniors At Home Program Inc.

Seasons GreetingsSeasons Greetings
My appreciation is extended to all our agency volunteers for countless 
hours you donate to our agency, and without your dedication, we would 
not be able to provide the vital programming we do, your volunteer hours 
provide immeasurable value to our agency and most importantly to our 
clients and for that I say thank you. 

In closing, I send you joy, love and God’s many blessings during this 
Christmas season with health and happiness in 2024. 

Sincerely, Dennis Harrington, Executive Director 


